
. 

 

 

 

   

 

   

Odd Fellow Anniversary Month 

April 6….Grand Master / President Fund Raiser 

April 13..Cosmos Area Meeting..Portland 

April 21..Happy Easter! 

If you’re ridin’ ahead of the herd, 

take a look back every now and then 

to make sure it’s still there with ya. 

~ unknown 
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Quote from Mad magazine’s Alfred E. Neuman: 

“The only advantage to living in the past is that the rents 

are much cheaper!”  

 

 “Who said nothing is impossible?   

Some people do it every day!”   

 

Just remember the Roy Rogers song: “Happy Trails to 

you”, until we meet again. 

 

FL&T, 

EV Smith, Grand Master 

     As usual I have been 

procrastinating about writing this 

article for the OPOF, well what 

have I been up to that stops me 

from writing this article?  Could it 

be all the snow that we received 

the last week of February or the 

back and forth to the Valley or to 

Portland to Holgate Center for 

business, or for meetings or maybe going to the Hospital 

or to the doctor’s office with my daughter to deal with 

her cancer again, for the third time. You know it’s hard 

to watch somebody that is young having to deal with 

cancer.  Luckily, she has a positive attitude about life.  

Then there are my own doctor visits, and it seem to me 

that when we, I mean those of us who are old enough for 

Medicare, have to fill out so many forms with a lot of 

dumb questions.  I think the government wants to see if 

we can remember what we said the last time we filled 

out the forms.  Just today I was informed that when I 

turn 70 that I should have another, you guessed it, 

colonoscopy that will be my Birthday gift from my 

doctor next year.  By the time this article comes out I 

should be finished with my visits to the lodges.  I know 

there are a few that I did not visit. I apologize, it seems 

like an easy thing to do but I just ran out of time. Here is 

what is coming up for me and the whole Order of Odd 

Fellows.  We have North West in Nampa, Idaho at the 

end of March, then it’s the Grand Master & President’s 

charity fund raiser on April 6th at 1pm, Samaritan Hall 

in Milwaukie and then working on business for Grand 

Lodge sessions. Just before that I and other members 

from Oregon will be making the Pilgrimage to the Tomb 

of the Unknowns in Arlington, Virginia, May 3-5. I do 

hope to see all of you that can attend Seaside for our 

Grand Lodge sessions on May 14-17. 

 

 Now for a few quotes from Norman Schwarzkopf :  

“The truth of the matter is that you always know the 

right thing to do. The hard part is doing it!” 

  

“Leadership is a potent combination of strategy  

and character. But if you must be without one,  

be without strategy!”  
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important”. When the lodges are asked to appoint a 

Lodge Deputy. It seems a bit much but, in the case of 

illness, or if anything else happens our lodges need to be 

covered in the event of an emergency. You need 

someone to do installation and most of all to qualify 

candidates for offices if your DDP is unable to attend. 

So please make sure your lodge appoints someone as 

Lodge Deputy to do this job. If it wasn’t important, we 

wouldn’t request it. 

     I’m late with the article this month so of course I’m 

probably forgetting some things. But the one thing I 

won’t forget is the amazing assistant GL Secretary Ron 

has in the GL office. Melinda is vital to keeping the 

office running. She’s a “Superwoman” in my book. 

Thanks for all you do Melinda!!! 

     Remember your fellow sisters and brothers in all you 

do. Visits and a great treat once in awhile is something 

to remember….Thank you to all who have hosted and 

made my visits so much fun! Stay healthy and 

remember to be Grateful for all we have. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth, 

Denice Meeuwsen 

Good times + Crazy Friends = 

Amazing Memories 

     Only one more article to go 

and then we’re done. It’s gone by 

so fast I can’t figure out where it 

went. I spent the last week in S. 

Oregon visiting Etna No. 49, 

Ruth No.4 and last but not least 

my Theta Rho Girls..Eta No. 94. 

I was expecting almost anything from them and they 

delivered. Luckily Leon was involved too. The visits 

were wonderful and I have to say this year there has 

never been one time that any meeting has been 

without enjoyment, friendship and most of all plenty 

of Love to go around. Our Oregon Rebekahs are 

amazing!! 

     I popped up at the “Hotel Houle” a day earlier than 

they expected me to. I thought I mentioned it, but 

apparently not. Oh well, it’s my last trip and I have 

always felt more than welcome and a part of this 

family. The 3 dogs are “almost” the best part. But 

friends like Mary and Leon are few and far between. I 

just don’t know what I’d do without them.  

     The 132nd Sessions are coming up fast. I hope to 

get a letter to all the lodges by the first of April. It will 

contain information on what is going on for sessions 

so read it in open lodge to remind members of what is 

happening at Assembly in Seaside. 

     Raffle Prizes…..I need plenty of prizes for the 

Raffle. There is not going to be a Silent Auction this 

year. Use your imagination and it doesn’t necessarily 

have to be high priced, but I’m one for useful and fun 

gifts. I’d say a $25 limit is good. A theme basket 

would be great. Ideas such as, Gardening, Reading, 

Movies, Blankets, Wine or Candy Baskets. Whatever 

you choose. 

     The Grand Master and President’s Fundraiser is 

coming soon. It will be at Samaritan Lodge Hall on 

Saturday, April 6th from 1:00 to 5:00 pm. Donation is 

$15. Please read the letter Chairman Shirley Mathews 

sent to all of you. Any questions, you can call me. If I 

don’t answer, leave a message. I’ll get back to you. 

     There has been an item of interest that has popped 

up due to confusion or just plain “not thinking it’s 

April 6….GM & RA President’s Fundraiser.. 

    Samaritan Hall..Milwaukie..1:00-5:00 pm 

April 13...Cosmo Area Meeting..Holgate Lodge Room 

     Registration 9:00 am Meeting 10:00 am 

April 15...Integrity No. 175..Milton-Freewater.. 

      Lunch 12 pm..Meeting to follow 

April 16...Jewel No. 96..Summerville..8:00 pm 

April 17...Holly No. 139..Lexington..7:30 pm 

April 23...Aloha No. 253.. 

May the spirit of hope that Easter brings,  

Help you find contentment in little things, 

And restore your faith in the Lord above,  

Who gave His life for the ones He loves. 

 

A Very Happy Easter 
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Brothers and Sisters, 

     Thankfully we finally have 

some warm weather.  

     Please remember to use the 

full sheet per person when you 

are registering for our upcoming 

sessions in May. Hope to see a 

good turnout of Odd Fellows and 

Rebekahs. See you then. 

 

In F L & T, 

Ronald Kunze 

Grand Secretary 

Happy April to everyone, 

     April is Living Legacy Month, 

so get out in the sunshine and plant 

a tree or shrub for those who 

follow after us. While you are out 

there planting remember to have 

fun just playing in the dirt. I 

promise it really is fun. 

     Next month we are having sessions in Seaside on 

May 14-17. I look forward to seeing all of you. We are 

going to have a great time visiting with Brothers and 

Sisters as well as getting a bunch of work done. Send in 

those registrations and pack your bags; good times will 

be had by all who attend.  

     The following positions will be elected this year at 

Sessions:  

President, Vice President, Warden and Treasurer 

Holgate Board— a four year position 

Jessie T. Jones Park Board -- a 3 year position,  

Friendship Board –a 3 year position 

Trustee – a 3 year position  

The Secretary is not up for election this year. 

     If anyone is interested in running for any of these 

positions please feel free to contact the Assembly office 

for information about the obligations and responsibilities 

of the office in which you are interested.  It is extremely 

important that you understand the responsibilities of any 

office you are considering.  

     I am sending a big thank you to all of the lodges who 

have sent in the Delegate and Alternate slips as well as 

the District Deputy President recommendations. It is so 

helpful to have this information available for planning 

sessions.  

     District Deputies please remember to send in your 

State of the Order Reports.  We need the State of the 

Order reports as soon as possible so that the State of the 

Order Committee can get their report completed. Also 

don’t forget your installation reports, we need those too. 

 

Fraternally, 

Mary Houle’, Secretary 

Rebekah Assembly of Oregon 

Springfield Odd Fellow Lodge No. 70 

Dan Porovich 

Cottage Grove Odd Fellow Lodge No. 68 

Denise Filpuca 

Heceta Odd Fellow Lodge No. 111 

Jered Soehl   Aaron Elliott 

Freewater Odd Fellow Lodge No. 202 

Gary A Kelly   Carol A Mills 

Robert L Plemons  Martha L Smith 

Cowboy Code 
If it’s not yours..Don’t Take It. 

If it’s not true..Don’t Say It. 
If it’s not right ..Don’t Do It.  - unknown 



Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow April 2019 

5 

Hello everybody! 

    I hope you have all been well, 

and faired okay with the recent 

weather.  I had my first visit to 

Eta this last month, and am 

working out the details with 

rescheduling with Spunky 

Bluebirds No. 93.  It felt kind of 

odd to be officially visiting my 

own club, but we had a lot of fun. I would like to thank 

all the girls and advisors who were able to attend and 

make this such a wonderful visit. 

    I started a new sport this season, and it is the end of a 

trimester for our school, so we will be starting the last 

three months of school before summer break.  We just 

found out that we will be going until the 18th of June 

instead of the 14th because of the snow and the week we 

had off because of the weather. 

 

In Happiness Through Service, 

Bethany Struthers 

President of the Theta Rho Assembly of Washington 

     April 1 to May 14—only 44  

days until our 2019 Grand 

Encampment session in Seaside. 

That gives us 44 days to collect 

even more new and slightly used 

socks for our sock hop. Be sure to 

ask Odd Fellow, Rebekah and Canton members in your 

area to help the homeless where you live. You could 

even ask your neighbors and relatives to donate. Also, 

please get those raffle tickets sold for a surprise prize! 

Hopefully, future Grand Patriarchs will sponsor a 

statewide Encampment event to show that we care about 

our communities. 

     Did you know that the fourth week in April is 

National Administrative Assistant Week? We are so 

fortunate to have Melinda as our admin assistant in the 

Grand Lodge office. She is helpful, kind, dedicated, 

adaptable and willing to take the extra step. Thank you 

for all that you do for us all year around! 

 Remember that all are invited to the Grand Patriarch’s 

no-host luncheon on Tuesday, May 14. Be sure to check 

that you will attend on your registration form. It is a 

great opportunity for all of us to share good food and 

fellowship before the Grand Opening Tuesday evening. 

     Until next time, 

 

Lisa Corda, 

Grand Patriarch 

     At our February 18th meeting Rebekah Assembly 

President Denice Meeuwsen made her official visit.  

Preeceding the meeting a potluck dinner was served.  

President Denice gave her presentation and we enjoyed 

it very much.  Our presentation to her was, we all sang 

“You Are My Sunshine”, while she video taped us 

singing our hearts out.  It was a fun meeting and several 

of our sisters gave her the unwritten work.  We donated 

to her personal projects and gave gifts of postage 

stamps, cards, and the proceeds of our sunshine fund for 

that meeting. 

     We will have installation of new officers at our April 

1st meeting, it will be a social meeting with friends and 

family invited to attend. 

     We are planning an Easter Bake Sale to be held on 

April 8th, while the seniors are having their weekly 

senior dinner. 

 

Alice Pellham 



Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow April 2019 

6 

“The secret to change is to focus  

all of your energy not on fighting the old,  

but on building the new.”  – Socrates  

Have you registered for Grand Lodge or Assembly yet?  

Notice anything different about the form? There was 

more than one correction, the date was off by one day, 

the end date listed was incorrect but was corrected to 

May 17th in this issue, also the banquet cost of $45.00 

was incorrect, the price should have been printed as 

$50.00. The Host Committee and the Grand Patriarch 

decided to try something new this year.  The luncheon on 

Tuesday has been changed to be more inclusive.  If you 

are planning to arrive in Seaside before noon on Tuesday, 

we welcome you to register and attend Tuesday’s lunch.  

This will be a new and rare opportunity for good food 

and fellowship before our other meetings get underway.  

The Military Branch and the Grand Encampment will 

introduce their  current Officers and Grand Patriarch, 

Lisa may be announcing the winner of the sock hop 

competition.  But for many of us, this will be a great 

opportunity for friends to gather and break bread before 

the work of our sessions take up most of our time.  We 

also encourage all to participate in every opportunity for 

meals, including but not limited to the banquet, that are 

just one aspect of the Grand Lodge and Assembly 

experience.  Not only does this give you the chance for 

fellowship but also the exchange of ideas and friendship 

from members not only from Oregon but also members 

from other  jurisdictions.  Another reason we need you to 

participate in every aspect of this gathering of Odd 

Fellows and Rebekahs is that the more people we have 

participating, the  less chance we have of being charged 

higher rates because of low numbers of members 

participating.  Your Host Committee has been busy, not 

only planning and working on the 2019 sessions, but also 

on future sessions striving to make some changes that 

were requested in the past.  In Seaside this year, you will 

learn about all we have accomplished and the new and 

exciting plans for our future.  Please remember that the 

late registration date is May 1, 2019.  All registrations not 

post marked prior to this date will be charged an extra 

$5.00.  Also, please keep in mind that anyone arriving at 

sessions without pre-registering may not be able to 

purchase meals when they register.  We are required to 

provide the number of meals to be served to the caterer 

and they may not be able to accommodate additional 

meals.  We hope everyone will be pleased and excited 

about the new plans for our future sessions.  Register now 

to attend the Grand Lodge and Assembly sessions. 

     As some of you may know, the Holgate Board of 

Directors are hard at work restructuring the Holgate 

Center. Due to unforeseen events that took place over 

the last several years, the Center has required many 

changes needing to take place immediately. As 

Chairman of the Holgate Board of Directors I intend to 

stay on top of every aspect of the operations of the 

Center in order to keep our members informed at all 

times. Your Holgate Board of Directors has spent 

countless hours and days making decisions that will 

affect the future of the Center. 

     I want to take a moment and thank each and every 

one of the Board for all of the time they have spent on 

the phone, on the emails and driving to Portland for the 

extra meetings. Currently we have decided as a board to 

meet once a month as opposed to every other month in 

order to stay on top of the issues involving the Center.  

     I want to take a moment to thank John Lauka, our 

Holgate Center Chief Financial Officer. The board hired 

John back in August of 2018 to look into the financials 

of the Center. Once he identified the issues at hand the 

board moved immediately to resolve them. Thank you 

John for being there for us and thank you for the 3 

months you and I practically lived at the Center to make 

sure our outcome would be positive. We could not have 

done it without you.  

     I am pleased to say that our new Executive Director, 

Dane Jensen has been on board for over a month. With 

his feet now wet, I must say that he has done a great job 

of running our Center. The employees of Holgate Center 

really like working with Dane. He has shown to the 

employees of the Center and the Board of Directors that 

with his positive leadership we can and will move 

onward into the future. Thank you Dane for your 

leadership skills and making Holgate Center a better 

place.  

 

In F L & T, 

Ronald L Kunze, Grand Secretary 

Grand Lodge of Oregon, I.O.O.F.  
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Frances Arnold  Hazel Rebekah Lodge No. 156  

Sharon Krause  Roseburg Rebekah Lodge No. 41  Roseburg 

Ellenor Goswick  Eugene Rebekah Lodge No. 55  Eugene  

Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 319-5159 

 E-mail ………….…..grandsecretary@oregonioof.org 

 Website…………………..http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master…………………………...evsmithjr@gmail.com 

              Phone…………………………………(541) 546-4444 

RA President………………...denicemeeuwsen.flt@gmail.com 

 Phone………………………………...(503) 324-7615 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary…………….Cell (541) 556-7426 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...assistant@oregonioof.org 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

     We encourage all Odd Fellow and Rebekah Lodges to 

start the push in your work to raise funds to support this 

very worthwhile program.  If your Lodge is small, you can 

join with another Lodge or Lodges in your area to send a 

delegate on this life changing experience.  If that doesn’t 

work for you, maybe you could support the program with 

funds to help pay some of the costs of the program.  We 

need to purchase insurance, provide background checks, 

pay baggage fees and many other small expenses of 

running the program.  You can make a difference in a 

students life. 

Never underestimate your ability to make 
someone else’s life better.  -Ashton Mccomb 

Sorry, no names were given 

     Spring is here, looking out the office window to 70 

degree sunny weather. I have a couple of reminders for 

everyone. Remember to call ahead with changes, extra 

vehicles, or extra guests so we are make check in a 

quick and smooth process. Have your new lodge card 

with you if you have not yet shown it this year as we 

need to update your profile.  Have your new guests go to 

the web page and read our rules so they know what to 

expect when they arrive.  Spring Fling is the last 

weekend in April this year as Easter is on the 3rd 

weekend. Chemeketa Lodge will be hosting with 

breakfast and their poker run. WORK DAY  April 13th. 

 

In FL&T  Mary and Park Stff 

Why is a bunny the luckiest animal in the 
world?     It has 4 rabbits feet. 

 

Where do Easter Bunnies go for new tails? 

To the re-tail store 
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If any Lodge wants to link their website to the Grand Lodge website, they can create a link or button  

on their website using the following address:  http://www.oregonioof.org/ 

http://www.oregonioof.org/
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Jurisdiction Of OREGON 

May 14-17, 2019 

SEASIDE CIVIC AND CONVENTION CENTER 

415 First Avenue, Seaside, OR  97138 

 

PLEASE CIRCLE, CHECK, FILL IN ALL THAT APPLIES TO YOU 

ONE PERSON PER FORM                         LODGE NO. 

Check…………………………………………………………………...if  Elected Grand Lodge Representative       

Check.…………………………………………………………………..if  Elected Rebekah Assembly Delegate  

 

(CIRCLE ONE BELOW  IF ATTENDING)       

 Attending which?  Grand Lodge Yes    OR    Rebekah Assembly Yes  

 

Name 

Title                     

Address 

City         State        Zip 

       

Grand Encampment  Tuesday, 14th @ 1:00 …………………………………………………... @ $ 5.00 

Lunch, Tues. @ 12:00 pm, all welcome   Soup & Sandwich Buffet …………………..               @ $21.00 

Registration GL / RA Wed.-Fri. ………………………………………………………………... @ $15.00 

After May 1st REGISTRATION $5.00 LATE FEE WILL APPLY ………………………... @ $20.00 

Fraternal Banquet, Wed. @ 7:00 pm Buffet: Prime Rib & Breast of Chicken ……..               @ $50.00 

GM’s   No-Host Breakfast, Fri @ 7am      Country Fixins’ Buffet …………………...                @ $21.00 

                                                                                                                                 Total Enclosed $ 

Make Checks Payable to: Grand Lodge of Oregon IOOF 

3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR  97202 

 

Make Reservations Directly With: 

             Inn at              River Inn at                 City Center 

            Seaside                                      Seaside                                              Motel 

       503-738-9581              503-717-5744                 503-738-6377 

     1 King     $ 84.00                 1 King       $ 89.00                                                 1 King    $ 64.00 

     2 Queens $ 94.00                                          2 Queens   $ 99.00                                                2 Queen  $74.00 

 

Mention “Grand Lodge of Oregon” for special rates 

If you Register AFTER MAY 1st, YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO BUY ANY MEAL TICKETS 
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Statewide Meeting Committee 

This Committee seeks venues for GL & RA Sessions and 

NW Odd Fellow and Rebekah Association meetings.  This 

means you must travel to various hotels to decide the best 

venue. The Committee is also responsible for making sure 

the hotel contract covers all of our needs.  

The incoming GM and RA President appoint the 

following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

 

Continuing Educational and Membership Committee 

This is a traveling Committee and very active members 

are needed. You are required to visit several Odd Fellow 

and Rebekah Lodges throughout the term in order to 

educate the Lodges in following procedures for opening 

and closing a Lodge, taking proper minutes, recording all 

financial transactions, ensuring all of the Lodges you visit 

understand the Grand Lodge and Rebekah Constitution & 

By-Laws and follow them.  

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoint the following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

 

OF and Rebekah Pilgrimage for Youth Committee 

Term begins September 1st—expires August 31st  

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoint the following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

 

Morand Educational Fund Committee 

The Committee meets at the GL Office in October to 

update the application and then again in February to award 

the Scholarships. 

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoint the following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

 

Grand Master and President's Fund Raiser 

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoint two members each. 

 

Odd Fellow Holgate Center Board 

This board requires 6 meetings a year at the Holgate 

Center. It is recommended that the member elected onto 

this Board should understand the basics of how Care 

Facilities operate and know how to read and understand 

financials. You may also be required to attend special 

meetings, phone conferences and answer emails. Most 

meetings are held at the Odd Fellow and Rebekah Holgate 

Center in the Friendship Health Center Board meeting 

room in Portland. This Board now meets once a month on 

Saturdays.  

The Odd Fellows will need to elect a 4 year term. 

The Rebekahs will need to elect a 3 year term. 

 

Jesse T. Jones Odd Fellow Park Board 

Requires 4 meetings a year at Jesse T. Jones park in 

Florence. This Board is responsible for updating the Park 

guidelines. You may also be required to attend emergency 

meetings in other locations throughout the state. 

The Odd Fellows will need to elect a 5 year term. 

The Rebekahs will need to elect a 3 year term & a 2 year 

term due to a resignation. 

 

Friendship Fund Board of Directors 

Requires 4 meetings a year and more if needed. Most 

meetings are held in the Grand Lodge office. This Board is 

responsible for reviewing, approving and sometimes 

denying all applications for financial assistance.  

The Odd Fellows will need to elect a 3 year term. 

The Rebekahs will need to elect a 3 year term. 

 

Oregon Eye Committee 

Requires approving applications for financial assistance in 

purchasing eye glasses. 

The incoming GM & RA President appoints the following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

 

Community Connection Committee 

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoint the following: 

The Grand Master will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 
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Committees up for Appointment Continued... 

Arthritis Foundation Committee 

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoints the following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

 

Statewide Degree Team 

The incoming Grand Master appoints a 3 year term. 

 

Jurisdictional Joint Youth Committee 

The incoming Grand Master and Rebekah Assembly 

President appoints the following: 

The GM will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

The RA President will need to appoint a 3 year term. 

"Courage is being scared to death -  

and saddling up anyway."  - john Wayne 

“We” vs. “They” 

     How often we hear the members using the pronoun 

“they” in speaking of their lodge, as though they were not 

a part of the lodge.  This is especially true if the lodge is 

not doing very well.  These are common expressions: 

“Oh, I don’t attend very often for their meetings are not 

interesting.” 

“Their meetings are dull.” 

“They never have any program or entertainment.” 

“All they do is argue over nothing.” 

“All they do is play cards.” 

“They never do anything.” 

“They never have degree work.” 

“They haven’t brought in a single application for years.” 

“They have no suggestions or ideas for improving the 

situation.” 

“They are a dead bunch.” 

     We teach the principle of “truth” in our work.  Why 

not tell the truth and use the pronoun “we” in each of the 

above statements?  If your lodge is not doing well, try 

this substitution and see how it sounds, and then do 

something about it. 

 

The B.C. Odd Fellow 

Taken from the Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow, October 1948 

Fraternalism is that spirit of brotherliness  

which lifts the fallen, strengthens the weak,  

and protects the helpless.   

It induces kindly acts in yourself  

and causes you to see the good in others. 

The Odd Fellows need to elect the following Grand Lodge 

Officers at sessions in May. 

Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of Oregon 

Before being elected and assuming this office you will 

need to be familiar with your duties as can be found in the 

Grand Lodge By-Laws, Chapter II, Section 4: Duties of 

the Officers, A.  Duties of the Grand Master. 

Deputy Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of 

Oregon 

Before being elected and assuming this office you  will 

need to be familiar with your duties as can be found in the 

Grand Lodge By-Laws, Chapter II, Section 4: Duties of 

the Officers, B.  Duties of the Deputy Grand Master. 

Grand Warden of the Grand Lodge of Oregon 

Before being elected and assuming this office you need to 

be familiar with your duties as can be found in the Grand 

Lodge By-Laws, Chapter II, Section 4: Duties of the 

Officers, C.  Duties of the Grand Warden. 

Grand Secretary of the Grand Lodge of Oregon 

Before being elected and assuming this office you need to 

be familiar with your duties as can be found in the Grand 

Lodge By-Laws, Chapter II, Section 4: Duties of the 

Officers, D.  Duties of the Grand Secretary. In the 

jurisdiction of Oregon this office is a two (2) year term.  
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City              State    Zip 

 

New Address     

City              State    Zip 

                                 

Lodge Name 

Lodge No.                Sec. 

LODGE CARD UPDATE 
Include Area Code in Telephone Numbers 

SEND TO GRAND LODGE: 3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR, 97202 

E-MAIL: assistant@oregonioof.org 

Lodge Name                  Lodge # 

Meeting Place Address 

Meeting Days 

Meeting Time  Recess Months Of 

Lodge E-mail: 

Noble Grand’s Name 

Phone (         )  E-mail 

Secretary’s Name 

Phone (         )  E-mail 

SEND MAIL TO: (Mailing Address for Lodge Business):  

Lodge & Secretary Name 

Street or PO Box 

City         State                Zip 


